
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 29 JUNE 2009

EX.139/09
REFERENCE FROM OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 


PROVISIONAL OUTTURN REPORT



(Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute CROS.71/09 consideration was given to a reference from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee in relation to the level of carry forward requests contained in the Provisional Capital Outturn Report for 2008/09.

The Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee informed the meeting that the Overview and Scrutiny Committee had agreed to advise the Executive of its concern at the level of carry forward requests, it being noted that if approved the carry forward requests would result in an underspend position of £2,532.  The Chairman commented that the level of carry forward seemed to be disproportionate to the value of the Council's Capital Programme.

The Leader and Finance Portfolio Holders commented that slippage had occurred on major items within the Capital Programme which meant that the funding had to be re-profiled; the carry forward was the standard way of dealing with such issues.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Overview and Scrutiny Committee's comments be welcomed and considered as part of the Council's deliberations into the carry forward requests in respect of the General Fund and Capital Outturns.

Reasons for Decision

To consider a reference from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee with regard to the level of carry forward requests.







